ATHENS COMMUNITY CENTER ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Draft of Minutes of June 1, 2023 meeting

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Sandi Capponcelli at 6:31 PM.  Present were Sandi, Krista Gay, Tina White and Dennis Mirante, committee members.  Also present was Don Capponcelli.

The minutes of the April 6, 2023 meeting were accepted without any additions or corrections (Krista Gay moved to accept).

There were no adjustments to the agenda.

Budget status - Following the reduced overall Athens town budget vote, the Community Center budget was amended to the following:  Electricity $900.00, Oil $3,500.00 and Maintenance $1,500.00.
· Road foreman Matt Perry will be asked about clearing brush on the north side of the property.  Matt is also to be asked about prices for retainer wall materials for the north and east ends of the building.

CDS (Congressionally Designated Spending) Grant Applicatiion – The application, submitted by Hannah Regier, has passed the first round of cuts and is now before the Senate Appropriations Committee.  Hannah and Don Capponcelli came up with an estimated project cost of $553,093.00 for the Community Center wish list.  This would have to be funded with $405,440.00 from the CDS grant with a match of $147,653.00 from other sources.

Events Policy for Building renters – VLCT prefers a no-alcohol policy.  Alternatives might include a rider clause in the rental contract or the requirement to provide a caterer with a liquor license.  There was discussion around the question of whether the renter could procure a 1-day rider (certificate of insurance) for everyone at the party (as well as the Town of Athens).  An example mentioned was “Gather-Guard.”

Other Business:
Events – There was discussion of a possible Chili Cook-off in September or October (on a date not to be in conflict with other local events).  There would be a cost of $5.00 per bowl.  Hot dogs could be sold for $1.00 each.  Prizes could be a trophy and/or gift certificates.  Local businesses could be solicited for donations.  

Rest Stop fundraising – There was more discussion of the possibility of procuring space at the Hartland, Vt. rest stop on I-91 southbound.  Don Capponcelli will also see if he can find a copy of a contract for the Guilford, Vt. rest stop on I-91 northbound.
· There was discussion of a “square account” for interested travelers with little or no cash.  There is a 2% charge for transactions in the account.  Tina White will talk with Treasurer Hannah Regier about setting up an account (and will show hers to Hannah).

The meeting was adjourned at 7:18PM (Krista Gay moved to adjourn).

Respectfully submitted,

Donald Capponcelli
